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Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

In 2008, the United Nations General Assembly established an independent, transparent, 
professionalized, adequately resourced and decentralized system of administration of justice. 
This was not only a landmark achievement for the administration of justice at the United Nations 
but also a major milestone in the ongoing process of reform at the United Nations. The new 
United Nations Dispute Tribunal and the United Nations Appeals Tribunal, together with a 
number of other innovative reforms, have already had a significant positive impact on the 
transparency, fairness, efficiency, and accountability of the United Nations personnel system. 

My delegation is impressed by the professionalism and productivity of the new system of 
administration of justice, and wants to particularly thank the Judges and all of the UN staff who 
work on these issues for their tireless efforts. They have all contribut~d to making the new 
system a success. However, as the General Assembly recognized in the comprehensive review 
of the system held during the 66th Session both here in the Sixth Committee and in the Fifth 
Committee, the system is still evolving. 

There are a number of issues that remain to be addressed, including those on which the General 
Assembly made specific requests in resolution 66/237. In this regard, we appreciate the reports 
of the Secretary-General (A/67/265 and A/67/349), Internal Justice Council (A/67/98), and 
Ombudsperson (A/67/172) for helping identify these issues and for providing a great deal of 
background information and, in some cases, recommendations for our consideration as we deal 
with them. We note that many of these matters mentioned in these reports will be the subject of 
consideration by the Fifth Committee. 

The measures available to non-staff personnel for addressing disputes, including access to 
procedures that are appropriate to their status as non-staff members, will continue to be at the 
forefront of our work during this session. My delegation is studying with great interest the 
proposals that have been put forward, including for expedited arbitration procedures for 
consultants and individual contractors in the Secretary-General's report, and looks forward to 
discussing these wit~ other delegations. 

There are several options before us with respect to potential mechanisms for addressing possible 
misconduct of judges. We hope that the General Assembly will be able to reach an appropriate 
outcome to deal with this issue. We also look forward to a discussion of the code of conduct for 
legal representation. We take note of the proposal of the Internal Justice Council in this regard 



but also note the Secretary-General's call for additional consideration ofthe complex issues 
involved in these discussions. 

Finally, we appreciate the Secretary-General's compilation of the practice in certain national 
legal systems as well as comparable administrative tribunals of international organizations on the 
award of punitive damages. Given the relatively low number of responses received on national 
practice, additional information on this subject would be useful as we continue to monitor the 
awards made by the UN system. 

We look forward to participating actively in discussions within the Committee on these subjects. 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 


